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Louisiana State Apprenticeship Council Meeting

Tuesday, August 21, 2018
10:00 a.m.

4th Floor Auditorium – AO Building
MINUTES
ROLL CALL
Members Present: 

Henry Heier (Chairman)

Kelly Carpenter

Andrew O’Brien
Nicholas Felton, Jr. 

Steven Martin

Keith Brand 

Claire Obgartel

Members Absent: 

Aldo Irias-Duron

Will Seaman (in place of Monty Sullivan [Ex-Officio])

Brent Moreland

LWC Officials Present: 

Joseph Hollins (Council Secretary, Director of Apprenticeship)

Alison Ocmand (in place of Ava Dejoie, Secretary, Louisiana Workforce Commission)
A quorum was present

Heier introduced Mr. Steven G. Martin, who was appointed to take the late Mr. Woody Oge’s seat on the council. Martin has served with distinction on the council in the past. He started as an electrical apprentice out of Alexandria, LA, eventually becoming a business manager and then executive director of the North Louisiana Chapter of the National Electrical Contractors Association for the past 18 years.
REVIEW OF MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS SAC MEETING
Heier asked everyone to review the minutes from the previous State Apprenticeship Council meeting, which occurred on June 28, 2018, referring specifically to page 4, paragraphs 7 and 8, expressing that the minutes do not adequately demonstrate events as they had unfolded. Heier suggested a motion to amend the minutes, working with the apprenticeship staff to make them more accurate.

Mr. Andrew O’Brien stated that it appears that certain statements were omitted that would demonstrate Dr. Janis Van Rheen’s opposition to questions.

Heier stated that direct transcriptions are not required, but it would be possible to produce a more accurate expression of historical record.

O’Brien called for a motion, which Mr. Nicholas Felton seconded, for corrections to the minutes to be brought before the council for approval at the next meeting.

The motion was approved. 
Mr. Louis Reine and Mr. Ernest Stevens entered the council meeting. Heier asked that this be reflected in the minutes.
Heier stated that the applicant was non-cooperative. He stated that Ms. Maria Brady from USDOL attested that the application was in conformance—an expression of duress on the council members, to which Heier apologized.

Heier requested that Brady’s comments and attestation be recorded in the minutes.
O’Brien made the motion, and Felton seconded it. The motion was approved.
STATE APPRENTICESHIP UPDATES
Heier commended the Apprenticeship Division on the release of ApprenticeshipLA.com, publically congratulating Mr. Joseph Hollins and staff.
NASTAD Report
Mr. Joseph Hollins, State Apprenticeship Director, noted that during his time at the National Association of State and Territorial Apprenticeship Directors (NASTAD) conference, he was elected to the executive board. With this role, he’ll be able to speak with Federal Administrator John Ladd once a month.
Vote for SAC Chair Association
Hollins mentioned that all members of NASTAD have State Apprenticeship Councils, excluding a few territories. He continued that with public employees being unable to lobby, a movement was made to establish an Association of Chairs from the SAC of each NASTAD state. A Memorandum of Agreement was provided to the SAC for their vote to allow Heier to join this group, approved by Secretary Ava Dejoie and Executive Council Robert Roux.

Heier stated that SAC leadership has put together an informal organization at this point. The leadership will make decisions, though it’s benign at the present moment, to speak to Congress and the public in regard to Registered Apprenticeship such as matters involving Training and Employment Notices (TENs).
O’Brien made a motion for Heier to join the SAC Chair Association. Felton seconded. The motion was approved.
Financial Report

Due to time constraints, Hollins stated that there would be no financial report at this meeting. There were no significant updates other than administrative costs. Hollins continued that if any council members were interested, the financial report could be sent out via email for review.
Discussion of USDOL Edits to State EEO Plan

Hollins announced that USDOL has reviewed the revised State Equal Employment Opportunity Plan that the Apprenticeship Division submitted and made suggested edits.

Mr. Michael Knapps, Apprenticeship Training Representative, stated that most suggested edits were minuscule, mostly consisting of language more specific toward the revised Federal Regulations, along with additional definitions for clarification. The edits were made and submitted to USDOL for their approval. Following approval, the new state plan will follow the process for state approval.
DeVry University Presentation
Ms. Carmenza Jaramillo-Akers, DeVry representative, spoke about DeVry’s involvement with Registered Apprenticeship as part of the Registered Apprenticeship College Consortium (RACC) to provide further education for programs. It is a pay-as-you-go system that is non-contract and adjustable.
The curriculum is based on a template that is reviewed and adjusted based on the needs of the given program. While it is fairly new to the RACC, DeVry has two model programs in Chicago and Colorado in the healthcare industry. They are willing to adopt a program’s national curriculum.
NEW BUSINESS

United States Senate Hearing on Modernizing Apprenticeship and Training and Employment Notice (TEN) 3-18
Heier stated that on July 26 there was a US Congress hearing on the modernization of apprenticeship, subsequently followed by a Training and Employment Notice (TEN). Heier said that it was a short notice hearing with little publicity.

Hollins mentioned that when Ladd came to the NASTAD conference, he spoke on Industry-Recognized Apprenticeship Programs (IRAPs) and mentioned that not much is certain at the current moment. The national office does know that IRAPs will not be allowed Davis-Bacon exemptions, automatic ETPL eligibility, or use of GI Bill benefits as Registered Apprenticeship has. 

Heier called for a motion for an open comment period on the subject. The motion was approved.

NEW PROGRAMS
THE ALLIANCE FOR MEDIA ARTS + CULTURE, INC.
Program Sponsor – Wendy Levy; ATR – Tacara Veal
Multimedia Producer and Digital Video Editor
Ms. Tacara Veal, ATR, introduced the Alliance for Media Arts + Culture, Inc., a California based organization looking to expand in Louisiana with their competency-based, film industry program.
Ms. Wendy Levy, Executive Director of the Alliance, mentioned that this expanded program would be branded Arts2Work. They’ve contracted with USDOL for one year to develop the program.

Levy stated that there are many interested employer partners, including the New Orleans Video Access Center (NOVAC).
O’Brien asked if Monique with the New Orleans Business Alliance has been in contact.

Hollins stated that Monique has called him and voiced her support.

Felton asked why multimedia producer and digital video editor were the two targeted occupations. Levy replied that these two occupations are diverse and expanding, but the Alliance plans to move on to additional occupations following the initial run of these two, including cinematographer and digital archivist.

Felton asked if the International Alliance of Theatrical Stage Employees (IATSE) was involved, to which Levy replied that it is.

Reine asked for clarification that the Alliance would run the program and IATSE would work with them under the program. Levy stated that while NOVAC and IATSE are part of the Alliance, though the program would not be limited to them.
Reine asked if this is an attempt for a blanket approval.

Hollins mentioned that Appendix A shows a specific related instruction curriculum and that it, therefore, would not be a blanket approval. It would be similar to what LAPHCC does through multiple chapters.

Levy noted that they have standardized the highest quality of training.

Mr. Keith Brand stated that the operation of the program had yet to be discussed, referencing Appendix D, page 3 and highlighting that there is a 10th-grade pre-apprenticeship component. Levy stated that they have partnered with Youth Build, and that there will be training and work shadowing that will be paid.
O’Brien made a motion to accept the program for registration in the State of Louisiana. Ms. Claire Obgartel seconded the motion. The motion was approved.

Heier stated that the enforcement arm of compliance by the apprenticeship division will aid the program and suggested that there may be a need of mentorship from existing programs.
MORTON SALT, INC.
Program Sponsor – Mark Henton; ATR – Michael Knapps

Industrial Electrician and Industrial Mechanic
Mr. Michael Knapps, ATR, introduced Morton Salt, mentioning that the Apprenticeship Division has been working with them for over a year, and that Morton Salt has already had a model in place very similar to that of Registered Apprenticeship, once registered with the state several years ago.
Mr. Mark Henton introduced himself, stating that he has been a trainer with Morton Salt for over two years with a training background through LCTCS. With him was Mr. Andy Savage from Morton Salt’s Human Resources Department.
In January 2017, Morton Salt had a ribbon cutting for their new training facility with the goal to create a Registered Apprenticeship program for the occupations of industrial electrician and industrial mechanic, to provide maintenance for their mining facilities, utilizing the Red Seal Canadian apprenticeship model standards paralleled with NCCER.

Hollins stated that from a visit to the facility, there were several Festo Didactic training modules being utilized. 

Brand noted that there are extensive training hours and that there is a pre-admission test requirement.

Martin asked what drives current employees to join the apprenticeship program and how many apprentices do they expect.

Savage replied that higher wages incentive apprentices to join the program. Morton Salt expects 2 apprentices for the electrical program and 2 apprentices for the mechanic program for their first cohort.

Heier asked for a motion to approve the program.

Brand called for a motion and Ms. Kelly Carpenter seconded it.
The motion was approved, and Morton Salt’s apprenticeship program was registered in the State of Louisiana

NEXT MEETING DATE

October 25 was established as a target date to be polled for the next meeting.
ADJOURN
SUBSTANCE OF ALL MATTERS DECIDED:

1. The minutes from the previous State Apprenticeship Council meeting are to be amended and reviewed again at the next council meeting.
2. A motion for a public comment period on TEN 3-18 was approved.
3. The Alliance for Media Arts + Culture, Inc. was approved as a Registered Apprenticeship program in the State of Louisiana.

4. Morton Salt, Inc. was approved as a Registered Apprenticeship program in the State of Louisiana.

5. October 25 to be polled for next SAC meeting.
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